
PH: 5996 1744  Bakewell St. 

PO Box 26 

Cranbourne 3977  

The teaching and learning pedagogy at Cranbourne Primary School is developed on a  

RECIPE (Relevant Engaging Challenging Innovative Personalized Enjoyable) 

 based curriculum that supports the members of the school community to develop intrinsic  

PRIDE (Persistence Responsibility Independence Discipline Enthusiasm) in their learning. 

CALENDAR  

 

UPCOMING EVENTS 

 

Month of  December 
 

Thursday, 20th December 

Meet the 2019 Teacher      
2:15-3:15 pm 

Reports home 
 

Friday, 21st December 

Last day of year  

2:30 pm finish 

 

2019 
Wednesday, 30th January 

Grade 1-6 School starts  

8:50 am 

Thursday, 31st Januray 

Prep Girls 8:50am-1pm 

Friday, 1st February 

Prep Boys 8:50am-1pm 

Monday, 4th February 

All Preps 8:50am-1pm 

Issue 40 

19th December 2018 

PRINCIPAL’S NEWS 

Luke Abdallah 
Acting Principal  

 

 

 Well where did that term go? 

 

Thank you to the CPS community for making me feel so welcome. This is a great school, 
with great students, staff and parent community. The future looks very bright for your 
students. I’m really proud of what we achieved this term and it will certainly have many 
positive outcomes not only in 2019 but for years to come. 

 

As the year comes to a close we say goodbye to 3 staff members. Mrs White and Mrs 
Smetham thank you for your efforts this year. We wish you all the best in 2019.  

 

Our Assistant Principal- Mrs Couacaud leaves CPS to take on another big role at Clyde 
PS. Mrs Couacaud has had an enormous influence on our staff, students and 
community and she will be sorely missed. 

 

Tuesday night the Grade 6’s had their graduation ceremony at Cranbourne Secondary 
College. It was a wonderful evening and a fitting way to finish off their primary school 
lives. Good luck to all year 6 students as they move onto secondary. 

 

We announced our 2019 school captains and house captains on Monday. Zac Holmes 
and Sema Mirzae are your school captains for 2019. Well done to all leaders that were 

announced. 

 

Finally, on behalf of the staff and I we just want to wish everyone a 
safe and enjoyable holiday.  

Quote of the Week 

If you can dream it. You can do it. 

http://www.cranbourne-ps.vic.edu.au


Happy Birthday to 
those students who 

are celebrating their 
special day! 

From the Office    

A big thank you to the parents 
who have completed their       

payment plans for 2018 Essential 
Items. 

* 

A huge thank you to the parents 
who have already paid for 2019 
Essential Items!  Payment of 

$200 is due by the start of next 
term.  You can pay by cash, card 
or direct debit.  Our bank details 

are: 

BSB: 013 593 

Acct No: 499102494 

Ensure you put your child’s      
surname and “fees” in subject 

line. 

* 

We would like to wish you all a 
very Merry Christmas and a   

Happy New Year! 

HAPPY BIRTHDAY TO OUR DECEMBER 
AND OUR JANUARY BABIES!     

 

 
Jessica M 
AJ L 
Sema M 
Sameer S 
Piritara T 
Sarah P 
Liam P 
Taneisha C 
Dheia R 
Shuja M 
Jamil A 
Farida K 
Zahra H 
Jaxson R 
Zara S 

 
 

Di Fernand  

Assistant Principal 

A message from me! 

What a busy term it has been! We have achieved a lot and I am very happy to say that 

the school is looking amazing. There are a few plans for maintenance and works over 

the holidays, so the school  will be looking even better when you all return in 2019. 

To all of our Grade 6 students  - thank you for all of your hard work this year! I wish 

you all the best for your start to secondary school, and for your future. You have been 

a wonderful group of students who have represented our school with PRIDE. Thank 

you! 

To the students who are moving on to other schools next year—thank you for being a 

part of our school community and I wish you all the very best for your future learning, 

and life adventures. 

Finally—a big thank you to all of our school community for your support of our      

teachers and programs. We appreciate it. 

Please have a safe and happy holiday—see you in 2019! 

Samiullah B 
Faith M 
Fouad N 
Erica Claire S 
Mansirat B 
Hayden B 
Nasrin R 
Danish Khan N 
Avni K 
Link D 
William W 
Mojtaba R 
Amelia F 
Kylie O 
Isaac W 

Lily  D 
Rylan M 
Mekhna M 
Amritjot K 
Christina A 
Vjiana T 
Rodney T 
Taj D 
Nelith L 
Braxton W 
Sherlyn C 
Ashleigh O 
Saxon C 
Sehasna L 
Nathan N 
Neil N 
Aariz N 
Anthony K 
Audrey K 



Persistence Responsibility Individuality Discipline Enthusiasm 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

As I finish up with my Wellbeing role and launch into 
the area of Reading Intervention, I would like to wish 

all members of our school community a very Merry 
Christmas and a safe and happy holiday. 

 

 

See you all in 2019! 
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FIRST BANKING DAY FOR NEXT YEAR 

IS  

Thursday, 7th February 2019 



 


